45 Day Report - July 9, 2020 Revised August 25, 2020

Emergency Financial Aid Grants to Students under Section 18004(a)(1) of the CARES Act during the
period from May 24" through July 7"* were disbursed by Antelope Valley Community College District
(AVCCD) to 1,099* students in the amount of $415,410*.

OnJune 17, 2020, the California Community College Chancellor’s Office released a Legal Advisory, 2020-
07. This advisory stated that California Community Colleges may immediately disburse emergency
financial aid grants to students without regard to a student’s eligibility under Title IV of the Higher
Education Act or their immigration status.

Using this injunction, AVCCD identified all students that were enrolled in classes on May 26, 2020, were
not incarcerated and did not previously receive an Emergency Financial Aid Grants to Students. A
student’s EFC (Expected Family Contribution) was used to determine if a student would be Pell Eligible. If
a student was determined to be Pell eligible, they received $55 per unit, otherwise the amount was $35
per unit.

Emergency Financial Aid Grants to Students, in consideration of the June 17, 2020 injunction, were
disbursed to 5,568 students in the amount of $1,460,365.

To date, Emergency Financial Aid Grants to Students were disbursed to 11,875** students in the amount
of $4,420,086.25*.

Please see the link below for information provided to AVCCD students.
https://www.avc.edu/node/3297.

To receive an accessible format of this report, please contact Tammara Steffes at tsteffes@avc.edu

*Revision includes two additional students receiving a total of $860.00 that had been missed in the
previous reported totals and correct reporting dates to coincide with Grant Award Notification

**During annual reporting it was found number to be 11875 not 11877 as previously reported.





